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Good afternoon 
 

It has been such a joy to be back in school full time. I would like to offer a heartfelt thank you to all parents/
carers, staff, children and the wider community for supporting my return and making it feel so smooth. My    
passion for working to make a positive difference for the children every day is at full throttle and it’s wonderful 
to belong at the heart of this very special school.   
 

A sense of belonging is an important factor in supporting positive mental health. It helps us 

feel valued, confident, purposeful and ready to take on new challenges. As the theme of my 

Monday assembly, some children worked together to complete jigsaw puzzles on the wall in 

the hall. Each piece of a jigsaw puzzle is unique and important on its own, yet only when each 

piece is in place does a full picture emerge. Our school community works in the same way: 

every child and every adult is an essential piece, and when we come together, we create 

something amazing and beautiful. 
 

I hope you enjoy reading all about the magic that we have released already this term, in this first newsletter of 

the academic year.  
 

Please recognise the moments of joy this weekend and remember that the little things are really the big 

things!  
 

Best wishes 

Lizzie Banbury 

Headteacher’s Message 

Looking Ahead - Key Dates for 2025/26 

We know how busy family life can be, so we’ve put together a list of key dates for the 
2025/26 academic year. It’s attached to this newsletter and should help with planning 
ahead. 
 

A few things to note: 
- The list isn’t complete - more dates will be shared as they’re confirmed. 
- The school calendar on our website will be updated next week with the latest information. 
- Some events, like productions, will need extra details (e.g. tickets), which we’ll share closer to the 
time. 
- Whilst we’re planning for everything as listed, a few dates may change - looking this far ahead       
always involves a bit of “best endeavours.” 
 

We hope this helps your family plan with ease. Thank you for your support - we can’t wait for another 
fantastic school year together! 

Please ensure that all school dinners are booked and paid for (if applicable), before 8:55am 

each morning. This avoids your child having any issues with receiving a meal. Thank you. 

http://yourwebsite.com
https://app.schoolgrid.co.uk/login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2F


 

 
 

We are extremely lucky to have a weekly recorder club, held in our school but organised 

and run by York Music Education. The club is led by Miss Freitas; they meet every Friday 

morning, 8.00am - 8.45am, in the school hall. The club is now in it’s 4th year! 

The club is for children in Years 3 - 6 and the children build on the recorder skills taught in 

Year 2. 

If your child is interested in attending the recorder club, please click on the following link to sign up.  

Ralph Butterfield Recorder Club 
 
If you have any questions about the club, please email Jill Garside at jill.garside@yorkmusiced.org.uk 
 

Miss Griffiths (Music Lead) 

Recorder Club 

https://ukyorkmusic.speedadmin.dk/play/catalogue/courses?searchText=recorder+club
mailto:jill.garside@yorkmusiced.org.uk


Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS)  
 

 

 
 

 

 

We are really pleased with how all of the children in Reception are settling into 
their new school and classes. It has been a pleasure to be greeted by warm 
smiles each morning, and the children are enjoying exploring all of the            

Reception areas. Thank you for your support in helping your children to enter 
school confidently each day.  

 

This week, we began our phonics journey and started learning the letter sounds 
(phonemes) for s, a, t and p. You can view the pronunciations they will have learnt for 
each of these letters by using this link https://youtu.be/-ZtjFIvA_fs The children 
have also began to write these letters by learning a short rhyme (mnemonic). Please    

refer to your child’s home learning sheet, for help with these.  

 

In PSED (Personal Social Emotional Development), the children have discussed our school community. 
There are lots of adults and children to meet! As part of this, the children have started to meet 
other people who attend and work at our school. We have visited the office and explored ‘beyond 

the school hall’.  

 

We are really proud of how calmly the children have collected and eaten their lunches 

since starting school. They have enjoyed following the new routines and trying new 
foods. Thank you for booking lunches for your children each day, as this is making our 

register time very efficient. 

 

In our areas of provision, the children have enjoyed creating pictures of their families, 
going shopping and cooking tea in our role play areas, building structures in the outdoor 

large construction area and learning how to use all of our resources. To develop their 

fine motor skills, the children have been using tweezers and threading beads.  

 

This week, your child has brought home a ‘Reading for Pleasure’ book reading book. The ‘Reading for 

Pleasure’ book is for you to enjoy reading together at home. These are changed weekly, on a Monday. 
Books are due back on Mondays, each week please.  
 

PE Days 
Class 1 – Tuesday 

Class 2 – Wednesday 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like to discuss anything, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Daniel, Mrs Greenwood and the Reception team 

Thank you for ensuring that your children’s items are named.  

This is really helpful when returning them at the end of the day. 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/reception-class-1-and-2/
https://youtu.be/-ZtjFIvA_fs


 

 

 

What a fantastic start to the year we have had!  

It was so lovely to be able to welcome our   

children back into school after a busy and     

exciting summer.  It can be a little tricky adapting back to school, especially when there are new 

routines to learn, but our children were incredible!  The Year 2s stepped marvellously into the role 

of being the oldest members of the class, rather than the youngest, and our Year 1s were super 

stars for adapting to life in Key Stage 1. We were so impressed by you all! 

There was a very exciting start to the week.  On Monday, we enjoyed 

the story “The Bog Baby” and spent the day getting creative as we 

made our very own Bog Babies from air-drying clay.  We also made 

habitats for them from cereal boxes that we cut, painted and       

decorated.  We used natural resources such as twigs and stones from 

outside to enhance and decorate the models and habitats.  The   

results were amazing!  The children had such a good time doing 

them and were really inspired to write about the Bog Baby in their English lessons.  We focused 

on the essentials of what a sentence needed to have, and the children were very careful and 

accurate when they wrote them. The children wrote some fantastic sentences and really      

showcased their writing skills.  

This week, we have been impressed with how well the children have 

adapted to even more routines, as we started our full curriculum.  This     

included swapping classrooms as we started our phonics and maths      

lessons, as well as working in groups for reading.  In maths, we have been 

working on our understanding of place value and the number system,    

using practical resources to represent numbers physically.  We also looked 

at pictorial representation of numbers and how they relate to the written 

numerals.  This included the use of tens and ones to represent teen numbers. 

It has been a fabulous and very positive start to the year.  Our children have done so well and 

worked very hard.  We can tell already that our learning journey this year will be one that takes 

us very far indeed.  Well done Key Stage 1 and keep up the great work! 
 

Mrs Atkinson, Miss Tattersley, Miss Griffiths & Mr Merrall 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


 

 

Year 3 and 4 have had a fabulous start to the school year! The children have been full of      
enthusiasm and have thoroughly enjoyed the start of our new topics.  

 
In history, last week, the children were very excited to discover that they were 

going to be learning all about the Ancient Egyptians this term. To start the topic 
off, the children shared what they already knew about this period in history and 

then, of course, what they were really looking forward to finding out. They came 
up with a wide range of interesting and thoughtful questions, which, hopefully, 
they will be able to discover the answers to by the end of the topic. Afterwards, 

using their chronological awareness from previous history learning, they were also able to       
accurately place the Ancient Egyptians on a timeline and ordered key events that occurred    

during the Ancient Egyptian period. This week they have looked at a variety of artefacts and 
used their knowledge to decipher what they could have been used for. The children also          
discovered fascinating facts about King Tutankhamun and created a fact file about him. It     

included key information such as his approximate birth, length of reign, when he died and when 
his tomb was discovered along with other facts that interested them.  

Reading for pleasure books will be changed on:  
 

Class 6 - Tuesday 

Class 7 - Wednesday 

Class 8 – Thursday 
 

Reading books: 
Children have now also been allocated a reading book which is appropriate to their current    
reading level. Unlike the reading for pleasure books, which have a designated return day each 
week (if they choose to), the children are given the responsibility to ask to change their book 

whenever they have finished reading it. Similar to the pleasure for reading books, each time it is 
changed, the child’s individual reading record will be updated.  

As always, please do come and speak with us if you have any queries, questions or would like to 
share any news with us.  
  

We hope that you have a relaxing weekend. 
 

                                     Mr Daniel, Mr Carpenter, and Miss Clapham 

Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 
 

 

 

We’ve kicked off our theme, ‘Industrial Revolution’, by looking at the work of the artist L.S. 
Lowry and recreating his distinctive style as we begin to study the landscape of cities at the 

time. After lessons learning how to use sketching pencils and how to draw perspective, we will be 
creating our own versions of Lowry’s famous ‘matchstick people’. 

The children were fascinated to see how simple shapes and lines 
could bring whole scenes to life, and they enjoyed comparing 
Lowry’s industrial landscapes with photographs of modern city 

skylines. This unit will also link with our reading and history 
work, as we explore how the growth of factories and transport 

changed everyday life for people during the Industrial           
Revolution. 
 

 

For the start of the academic year, we have refocused and built on 

our prior learning of the Zones of Regulation. Throughout the school 
day, we have opportunities to reflect on how we are feeling and the 
impact that this has on our well-being. Building on the strategies we 

have previously learnt, we are continuing to manage our emotions in 
order to be effective learners. We are also practising techniques such as breathing exercises, 

movement breaks, and talking with a trusted adult when we need support. These skills are     
helping us to recognise that everyone experiences a range of feelings, and that knowing how to 
respond positively can make a big difference to our learning and friendships. 
 

This week in RE, we started our topic which focuses upon the big 
question, ‘Why do some people believe in God?’ We looked at      

census data for the population of the UK and the variety of         
responses regarding differing faiths. We learnt about what the 

terms theist, atheist and agnostic mean. The children enjoyed     
discussing their own ideas and asking thoughtful questions about 
the different beliefs people hold. Over the coming weeks, we will 

explore stories and teachings from different religions, compare similarities and differences, 
and think carefully about the role of faith in people’s lives today. 
 

It has been a wonderful start to the term, and the children have shown great curiosity,        
creativity and resilience as they dive into their new learning. We are so proud of the way they 

are settling back into routines and embracing the challenges of the year ahead. You may find it 
interesting to talk with your child at home about the topics we are exploring in school, whether 
that’s asking them to sketch a quick ‘matchstick figure,’ share which strategies help them       

regulate their emotions, or explain what they have discovered about different beliefs. Thank 
you for your continued support; together we can make this an exciting and successful year of 

learning. 
 

Please contact us or speak to us directly if you have any questions or concerns. 
 

Mr Bennett, Mrs Stephenson and Mr Tod  

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/upper-key-stage-2/


SEND CENTRAL LAUNCH 

20
th

 SEPTEMBER 2025 10am – 12pm  






